
 

 

AD GEN 2223-021 
 

 

February 27, 2023  

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Due to the recent earthquake disaster, Saint Joseph School developed an emergency plan to ensure the safety of 
students and staff.  

 
The school buildings were inspected by the civil engineer assisted with the maintenance crew. The report 
confirmed that all the buildings are safe, and that they were not affected by the recurring earthquake shakes.  
 
The administrative board members, school medical team, and selected staff from all divisions have been trained 
by the Lebanese Red Cross on safety behavior during earthquake disasters. 

 
Moreover, during the week of Monday the 27th of February, the Lebanese Red Cross will be addressing all our 
staff members and students, from grade 1 to third secondary, to provide them with age appropriate safety 
behavior directives regarding earthquakes.  

Special thanks to the Lebanese Red Cross team for their support, and for prioritizing and dedicating their time for 
the community of Saint Joseph School.  

 
May God protect Lebanon. 

 

The Administration




